July 13, 2023 Twp. Mun. Bldg. Lower Mill City Road

The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, Pa., met at 7:00 P.M. at the Overfield Township Municipal Building for their seventh regular meeting for the fiscal year 2023.

Those present were; Chairman-Donald Ames; Supervisor- John Manglaviti; Roadmaster-John Walsh; Sec. / Treas. - Susan Smith; Zoning Officer-Chad Patton; and 6 signed in residents.

The minutes of the regular meeting of June 13, 2023 were not read but copies were e-mailed to all supervisors prior to the meeting. Mr. Walsh made a motion that the minutes be accepted as written. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried

The Treasurer's report was read:

General Checking Fund	\$160,542.82
General Savings	\$492,840.54
State Checking	\$58,389.44
General Equipment	\$42,309.12
Payroll Fund	\$8,104.37
Impact Fees	\$81,623.13
Park Fund	\$12,201.67
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS	\$856,010.09

A motion was made by Mr. Ames to accept the Treasurer's report. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried.

The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. Walsh that the bills be paid. This motion was seconded by Mr. Manglaviti. All in favor. So carried.

Solicitor's report: None Planning Commission report:

None

Zoning report:

Chad Patton gave the zoning report for June. There were 5 permits and 1 Subdivision for the month. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the zoning report. The motion was seconded by Mr. Walsh. All in favor. So carried.

Road Report

Mr. Walsh gave a summary of the road work done in June which included: installing driveway pipes, berming Orchard Drive, ditches on Point Road, brush mowing, weed whacking, cut grass at park, building painted at park, road signs put up, assisted Lemon Township, and unblocked pipe from beavers. Mr. Walsh also stated that a grant was given to do Dolph Road but the project will take place next year. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the report. Mr. Ames seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried.

Police Report

Chief Morristell gave the police report for the month of June. There were 51 calls, 9 traffic citations, 5 hours of vascar and 47 hours of patrol for the month. There were 30 hours spent on incidents. A motion to accept the report was made by Mr. Manglaviti. Mr. Ames seconded the motion. So carried.

Park Committee Report:

None

Correspondence

-Library donation- the budgeted \$100 for the Library was to be given.

Unfinished Business

-Zoning Consolidation and changes-A motion was made by Mr. Walsh to move forward with the

changes. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried.

-LWMA- A request for \$4,000 for monitoring equipment. Mr. Walsh made the motion to give \$4,000 to LWMA. Mr. Ames seconded the motion. Mr. Manglaviti abstained since the request came from his brother Ron Manglaviti. Majority passed the motion. So Carried.

New Business

- -Clean Up- A motion was made by Mr. Walsh and seconded by Mr. Manglaviti to have clean up on September 16. All in favor. So Carried.
- -EMA Coordinator- It was decided that Cody Stanco would be asked to come in on Monday to talk about what was required from an EMA Coordinator for the Hazard Mitigation project.
- -State Agility Contract- A motion was made by Mr. Walsh to accept the winter agility contract. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

Audience Participation:

Don Karasack from Point Road stated that the ditch clogged and Mr. Walsh came and cleaned it out and the rain flowed well. Mr. Karasack also said that the pipe had deteriorated. Mr. Walsh stated that it was eventually will need to be replaced.

Carol Voigt, 370 Point Road, stated that she was also speaking for Linda Hoffman as well as for herself. Ms. Hoffman stated that in all the years they have been there it has not flooded from the golf course and that due to changes in the course the water has been diverted and the drain clogs. Ms. Voigt contacted the Canoe Club and never received a response. Ms. Voigt also stated that Dave Taylor from Soil Conservation said that the club had no storm water management plan. There was discussion regarding the wall and the right of way. Mr. Manglaviti stated that he thought it should be a one-way road.

Joe Pusateri from Point Road stated that the box was not big enough to catch all the water from the golf course There was much discussion about where the drains are and what was happening. Mr. Pusateri asked if Mr. Walsh could come over and evaluate the situation. Mr. Walsh agreed to go.

With no further business brought before the Board, Mr. Walsh made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:51 Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Smith, Sec. /Treas.